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2017 News & Views Schedule
In September, News & Views will publish as follows:

Copy due by 9:30 a.m.	 Publication Date
Thursday, Aug 31	 Friday, Sep 8 
Thursday, Sep 14	 Friday, Sep 22

Thank you, everyone, for your cooperation.

by Allan Lindberg, Publications Chair

Unapproved Minutes of the Board of Directors meeting will be published 
on the web page until the Board of Directors approves the minutes. 

Unapproved minutes will then be removed from the Web page and the  
Approved Minutes will be printed in News & Views. Any questions please call 
Allan Lindberg 503- 804-3982.

Publishing Board of Directors Minutes

by Kathy Hiller for Tami Randel-Country Meadows Village

Country Meadows Village is partnering with Coffee Hour for an event in 
November that honors all veterans. This seems like a long way off, but we 

need these items no later than the end of August. Send or drop off the following 
information to the Resource Table in the Auditorium at Thursday morning Coffee 
Hour or to Country Meadows Village (155 Evergreen Road).

1.	Picture of veteran (or we can take your photo at the event).
2.	Full name.
3.	Rank when discharged.
4.	Branch of service.
5.	Were you on active duty during wartime?
Your cooperation is greatly appreciated as well as our thanks for your 

service. Help us make this event a memorable one for you and your community.  
Thank you.

Veterans Event

by Paul Sutter, Astrophysicist  •  Written August 13, 2017

Every day, the same routine. The sun rises in the east. Breakfast. Off to work. 
Work. Home from work. Dinner. The sun sets in the west. Repeat. It's a 

pattern familiar to everyone on Earth. For countless generations, we've relied on 
the regular cycles of the heavens to help demarcate our days.

But a total solar eclipse, like the big one coming to the continental United 
States on Aug. 21, will break the routine. In addition to the moon completely 
covering the face of the sun — which, let's admit, is already pretty spectacular— 
the event will move in an unfamiliar and possibly disquieting direction: from west 
to east.

The normal, daily rising and setting of celestial objects isn't due to their own 
movement, but rather the rotation of Earth. As our planet spins on its axis, the 
heavens appear to rise up from the east, arch their way across the sky, and settle 
into the west.

It's hard to blame our ancestors for assuming that Earth — which seemed very 
large and strong — was incapable of movement, with the ethereal denizens of the 
heavens gliding along their nested crystal spheres, giving humans our familiar, 
clockwork celestial movements.

After centuries of serious work, people realized that Earth does indeed spin, 
and the motion of the sun, moon and stars is only apparent. But when it comes to 
solar eclipses we're faced with a new incongruity: why does the path of a solar 
eclipse start in the west and end in the east? The answer is simple, but it's not 
something we're accustomed to thinking about: the moon itself orbits Earth from 
west to east. In other words, if you could rocket up high above the North Pole, 
the moon would trace out a counterclockwise circle. But Earth rotates about 30 
times for a single lunar orbit, so it's not something we normally notice. During a 
solar eclipse, the path of the moon's shadow must follow the motion of the moon 
itself — to the east.

To see a picture of the moon's shadow from space, turn to page 10.

Why the Total Solar Eclipse Arrives 
from the West
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Office Phone: 971-338-6131  •  Email:  nv@WoodburnEstatesGolf.com

Website: woodburnestatesgolf.com

News & Views is published the 2nd and 4th Fridays of each month.  
Mailed subscriptions are $2 per issue to cover postage and handling. The Association 

reserves the right to publish or not publish any advertisement at our discretion.

Editor and Advertising Sales: Kathy Hiller    Co-Editor: Shirley Bishop
Photographers: Michelle & Tim Prather    Photographer Emeritus: Ken Leonard

Distribution: Vicki & Will Spencer

Volunteers are always needed to help with preparation of copy, proofing, and delivery. 
Each of the 70+ carriers should have an alternate. Please email, if possible, all photos, 
articles, free ads, or reports. Hard copies are not preferred. If email is not an option, 
please submit your information to the N&V office. Use the mail slot in our door. All 
submissions must include name and member number. Thank you.

Disclaimer
Woodburn Estates & Golf greatly appreciates the advertisers in this newspaper. 
However, we would like our homeowners to know that these advertisers are independent 
businesses and Woodburn Estates & Golf cannot assume any responsibility for their 
goods or services rendered. Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy and 
dependability of all materials; it is, however, limited by and subject to omissions and 
changes.	 Rules Committee 12/12/2016

Glen Barlow

FOR SALE: Stereophonic phonograph with AM/FM radio and 8 track stereo 
player.  Excellent condition. Asking $150.  Also, have black & white, tanned 
steer hide with hair still on. Size is about 64” x 66”.  Use for a wall hanging or 
rug. Excellent condition. Make offer. 503-982-7937.
BIG 2 FAMILY SALE: 2001 Sallal Rd, Friday & Saturday, August 25 & 26, 8 
a.m. - 5 p.m.  Furniture, antiques, copper & brass items, craft items, clothes, 2 
shop & vac, vacuum & more.
FOR SALE: Oak Table 42” x 30” and 30” high $30; Oak Bench; excellent 
condition, 60” long $20.  Call 541-480-4342.
FOR SALE: Pride Travelers Elite Mobility Scooter 3 wheel $450 Phone 503-
902-0349.

Next Publication of NEWS & VIEWS
September 8, 2017

Deadline for Articles, Thursday, August 31, 9:30 a.m.
We LOVE to have your free ads and articles.   

The BEST way to get your information in News & Views is to send  
us this information by e-mail to nv@WoodburnEstatesGolf.com. 

When submitting free ads be sure to include your  
MEMBERSHIP NUMBER.

CLASSIFIEDS

by Tom Staskiewicz
Have you visited one of our restrooms 

lately? A couple of weeks ago Frank Bathke 
installed new Saniguard door handles. 
These handles make it easier for people 
who have problems gripping a door knob 
or handle.

Primarily designed as a more sanitary 
handle where you do not have to use your 
hands, it also makes opening a door easier 
for our members who find it difficult to 
grip a handle. Simply place your wrist or 
forearm behind the door and pull.

We are always looking for suggestions 
to make using our facilities easier for 
our members. If you have suggestions 
place them in the suggestion box by 
the office.

Restroom Door Handles

RVs Wanted
Consignment  •  Buy - Sell - Trade

Pacific Valley Auto & RV
3974 Pacific Hwy, Hubbard, OR 97032
(1.5 miles North of Woodburn)

Pick Up and Delivery Available

503-267-9970
Dealer #3693

by Kathy Hiller   
Jim and Ruthann Audritsh were vacationing through the middle of the US 

in June, traveling via Amtrak. They had their own sleeping area complete with 
restroom and 2 foot by 2 foot shower!  Jim said it was a tight squeeze.

Stops along the way included Seattle, Washington; Chicago, Illinois; Toledo, 
Ohio, and Detroit, Michigan (where Jim said they visited a casino and left some 
money).

This photo was taken in Fremont, Ohio, site of the Rutherford B. Hayes 
Presidential Library.

Don’t forget to send in your own travel photos with or without a copy of News 
& Views. We love to hear your stories.

Travel Report

Submitted by Betty Soule
On July 22, 2017, I received a phone call from “Robert Barker” telling me I 

had won a grand total of $950,000, a Sears’ washer & dryer, plus a bonus prize of 
$5000 weekly for life from Publishers Clearing House Sweepstakes* Contest. I 
was the second place winner! Was I excited? NO. Was I skeptical? VERY!

After answering a few basic questions (I was not asked, nor would I have 
answered questions about my social security number, banking numbers, etc.), I 
was given a confirmation number and a security code number. All I had to do to 
claim these fabulous prizes was to take a copy of my answered questions, two 
forms of I.D. plus a registration of receipt (which the Prize Patrol would give me) 
after meeting the Prize Patrol at the local, Walmart store. I was also supposed to 
give them $525.25 for a processing and handling fee – in cash, no checks. 

When I questioned the processing/handling fee, Mr. Barker put my phone 
on hold until his supervisor was free to explain it to me. While on hold (I have 
two phones), I called Publishers Clearing House’s 800 number and was told that 
my “winning” telephone call was, as I suspected, a scam. PCH never notifies 
sweepstakes winners by phone (it would spoil the surprise) and never, ever, 
charges a fee for any reason. 

Needless to say, “Mr. Barker’s” supervisor never did contact me and I never 
won the “prizes”. Since I never paid the $525.25 processing/handling fee, I do feel 
that I am a winner! 

So, dear friends and neighbors, if you receive a phone call similar to mine, do 
not give out any confidential, personal information; do not meet with the “prize” 
bearer; and do not pay any sort of fee. But do keep a tight grip on your purse 
strings. I sure am glad I did. 

* Betty adds that Publishers Clearing House does have a legal Sweepstakes 
Contest. 

Scam Warning

Demonstrating how to use 
the new, easy-to-use  

restroom door handles
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at Woodburn Estates & Golf

Daily Dinner Specials
Monday

Burger Baskets
Tuesday

Oven Fried Chicken
Chef’s Choice Special

Wednesday
Chicken & Dumplings
Chef’s Choice Special

Thursday
Liver & Onions
Lasagna

Friday
All-You-Can-Eat Fish & Chips
Chef’s Choice Seafood Special

Saturday
Prime Rib

Sunday
Baby Back Ribs

Daily Soup Specials
Daily

Hamburger Veggie
Chef’s Choice

Friday
Clam Chowder

Mon - Sun | 7am – 8pm503-982-3883
Daily Lunch Specials • Fresh Desserts Daily • Catering Available

Music Makers Luau
by Dena Hollod   
At the August 7 monthly meeting, the following officers were elected into 

office for our new year. MC/President: Ida Earley. Secretary: Barbara Cox. 
Scheduler of cookies, decorations, entertainment: Arlene Egli.

Our next meeting will be on Monday, September 11th at 1pm (instead 
of September 4th which is the Labor Day holiday) in the Woodburn Estates 
Auditorium. Entertainment will be provided by Woodburn Estates Ukulele 
Strummers Association (WE/USA).

The Music Makers Club is furnishing the meat. Please bring either a salad or 
dessert. No casseroles, please. Place settings will be furnished along with coffee.

Come and join the fun at our luau potluck. Wear your finest Hawaiian attire.

Safety First!
by D L Trost   
Woodburn has modified some of its traffic signals, including the Hwy 214, 

Oregon Way intersection, to include a flashing amber arrow allowing a left 
turn across oncoming traffic when it can be done safely. As a gentle reminder, 
oncoming traffic includes bicycles. To the resident who forced me to brake 
hard to avoid putting my wife through the hassle of hospital visits or funeral 
arrangements, I'm thinking of you!

Truck Show
Submitted by Gloria Osborn 
*See flyer in the right column for dates and times.
Friday night there will be a “Glow Show” in which the trucks will turn on 

only their running lights. It is a spectacular sight!
Within the museum itself there are always 75 to 85 trucks on display – from 

a 1914 Sampson to working trucks.
The truck museum itself does not charge an entrance fee, depending instead 

on donations and grants. However, the museum sits on a Powerland site by lease 
(there are fourteen museums on those grounds. Some are more developed than 
others.)

The charge to get on the Powerland grounds is $10 for adults, and children 
under 12 are admitted free. The Press can get a Press Card by contacting Frank 
Merrill and be admitted at no charge.

Those persons who attend on Friday can get a wrist band that will allow them 
to be admitted again on Saturday at no extra charge.

The Truck Museum is by far the largest and most developed facility on 
the grounds. It has just completed a 1½ million dollar addition and named it 
the Learning Center. It is intended to be a resource for those persons who are 
interested in additional information about the trucking industry.

The museum has been in existence since 1989 and is (jokingly) called one of 
the best keep secrets in Oregon. However, it is well known within the trucking 
industry and draws fans from all over the United States, plus Canada, Europe, 
and as far away as Australia.

Woodburn Estates Dance and Social Club
by Bill Coleman, Chairman   
It’s a Cowboy Stomp on “Western Night”!
September 9th brings a real old fashioned “Cowboy Stomp” as the Bronco 

Billy Band takes the stage at 7:00 p.m. for “Western Night” at the Second 
Saturday monthly dance at Woodburn Estates & Golf Auditorium, 1776 Country 
Club Road. 

Enjoy a selection of popular domestic and imported brews at bargain prices 
brought to you by the Woodburn Estates Dance and Social Club. Of course, 
you’re welcome to bring your own wine… we’ll uncork it for you for free!  An 
assortment of delicious snacks will be hosted by your dance club friends.

Your $8.00 admission gets you into the party and automatically enters you 
in the evening’s door prize drawing. We also invite you to take a chance to win 
a big cash prize by participating in the evening’s 50/50 raffle. To reserve a table 
for your special group, call Marge at 503-981-1421.

Next up: Enjoy the colors of autumn with Billy & the Rockets on Saturday, 
October 14th!

NEWS AROUND THE
NEIGHBORHOOD

Thank You
Thanks to all the volunteers and helpers at the Harvest Invitational Golf 
Tournament. You made my job so much easier. Thanks to the following: Randy 
Soelberg and Dennis Wichert for setting up the tables and chairs and the tent; 
Vickie Hibberd, Bernadine Bourne, Bill Coleman and Mickey Harrison for 
operating the beverage carts; and all the ladies who helped out in various 
capacities – Bernadine Bourne, Becky Butts, Sally Carter, Louise Davidson, 
Marge Epling, Karen Ewing, Suze Hammond, Sheila Hawn, Jeanne Hutchinson 
and Maggie Sasse. Also thanks to Ron Sartin for making the name cards for 
the drawings, and our alcohol servers Bill Coleman, Ken and Jo Bloedel. It is 
gratifying to find so many willing and able hands for such a large function.

 Nancy Reed
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• New and used Club Car golf cars
• Expert service and repair
• 6-Volt, 8-Volt & 12-Volt batteries
• Pickup and delivery available

Call Today! 503-981-4606
2380 National Way
Woodburn, OR 97071

www.FoursomGolfCars.com
/ FoursomGolfCars

Authorized Distributor
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1. Above Standard Quality Products and Service. 
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For a free estimate or consultation on your roof call  

503-984-0924 
RoofRite Services 
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CCB#156243  
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by Diana & Allan Lindberg  
This year over 85 golfers played in the two-day Family Golf Day event.  This 

was an opportunity for our members and associates and family members to play 
for free. This was our sixth year; an event started during our 50th Anniversary 
Celebration in 2012.

Thank you to the following: Our Golf Pro Chuck Siver, Pro Shop employees 
Jim Worley and Lon Reed for their help in organizing the time slots. Renee 
Hayes and the Country Cottage Restaurant for 10% off coupons for participating 
players who enjoyed good meals and a golf course view, too. Marie Worley, who 
created the coupons. Tim O’Larey, our golf course superintendent and crew, 
for a great golf course that we are very proud of. Additional door prizes were 
provided by Jim Worley, Karen Taber and Ron Gripenstraw. This was a fun 
event! Hope you can join us next year.

Family Golf Day Report

from The Harvest Committee 
A BIG Thank You to our SPONSORS:

	 Woodburn Estates Men’s Club		  Webb Chiropractic Physician
	 Coldwell Banker		  Engle Schmidtman Attorney
	 Woodburn Carcraft		  Brown Insurance
	 Hallmark Properties		  WH Realty
	 Woodburn Plumbing

OVERALL GROSS:  Dick Stephens & Don Mehar 
OVERALL NET:  James Carter & Adam Young 
PALMER FLIGHT – LOW GROSS 
1st..................................................................... Fred Bourne & Steve Bourne 
2nd...................................................................Don Pooschke & Tyler Saries 
3rd......................................................................Chuck Stein & Marv Aikens 
PALMER FLIGHT – LOW NET
1st....................................................................Roger Danielson & Ron Clark 
2nd..................................................................Chuck Johnson & Alan Finley 
3rd......................................................................Dean Lambert & Bob Olson 
NICKLAUS FLIGHT – LOW GROSS
1st.....................................................................Ron Sartin & Denny Metzger 
2nd.................................................................... Ken Bourne & Tim Harrison 
3rd...........................................................................Phil Bartlett & Rick Eide 
NICKLAUS FLIGHT – LOW NET
1st.......................................................................Tom King & Jefry Morrison 
2nd........................................................................Gary Vogue & Bob Parker 
3rd.................................................................. Paul Eaton & Cary Thorington 
CALCUTTA 
1st............................................. Roger Danielson & Ron Clark, owner-Sartin 
2nd.......................................... Ron Sartin & Denny Metzger, owner-Bourne 
3rd.............................................. James Carter & Adam Young, owner-Sartin 
4th tie........................................ Dean Lambert & Bob Olson, owner-Bourne 
4th tie..................................... Gary Vogue & Bob Parker, owner-Thorington 
6th.............................................Phil Bartlett & Rick Eide, owner-McFadden
THANK YOU to ALL the golfers and volunteers

2017 Men’s Golf 
Harvest Invitational 
Winners

by Ad Hoc Committee  
Anyone and everyone who may be interested in the Smith housing development 

that will be happening sometime in the future, will want to attend the “Community 
Presentation on Smith Development” in the auditorium, on Monday, August 28, 
which is scheduled from 3:30 p.m. to 5 p.m. City representatives will be at the 
clubhouse to answer questions as best they can for how the future development 
of this area may affect Woodburn Estates & Golf. 

Directly affected properties abutting the area to be developed are: the back 
of Nellie Muir Elementary School; several homes on the south side of W Hayes 
between the grade school and Smith Drive; several homes in Smith Addition 
along the west side of McLaughlin Drive; many of the homes on the east side of 
S Cascade Drive; and homes along the south side of Santiam Drive. However, 
many other homeowners south of Hwy 214 may be affected if traffic from these 
future residences are allowed to enter at Santiam Drive.

Thank you to the members of the ad hoc committee who were appointed to 
keep abreast of the news regarding this property development.

Community Presentation 
on Smith Development
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1301 Evergreen Rd., Suite D
Behind the Crossing’s Strip Mall (We have a blue roof)

503-899-8050
M-F, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. • Saturday, 9 a.m.-3 p.m. • Walk-ins Welcome

Basic Mani/Pedi 
$38

Women’s Haircut 
Shampoo/Style 

$15
Men’s Haircut 

$8
1-Hour Massage 

$50
Perm/Haircut/Style 

$50
All-Over Color 

$45

K’Bella Salon & Spa

Sorry, coupons for new clients only. Expires 10-31-2017.

WALLBERG
PAINTING
COMPANY
RESIDENTIAL PAINTING CCB#89869

1141 11TH AVE SW
ALBANY, OREGON 97321

Office (503) 581-2035
Cell (541) 936-1126

We are pleased to be able to  
provide our customers with a  
quality job at a competitive  
price.

WEB ADDRESS
WWW.WALLBERGPAINTING.COM

INTERIOR  
PAINTING

EXTERIOR  
PAINTING

STAINING

CABINET  
REFINISHING

WALLPAPER  
HANGING

WALLPAPER  
REMOVAL

"Jeff did a great  
job! Very pleased."  
- Gary Batte

"Jeff did work for  
us in the past and  
did an excellent  
job. He sweats the  
details." - Ted  
Mindon

Making homes beautiful for over 40 years!
Carpet • Hardwood and Refinishing • Laminate • Vinyl

Tile • Granite • Quartz • Window Coverings
24403 S Hwy 99E • Canby

503-266-4095
www.McLarensCarpetOneCanby.com
ccb#30325            *Subject to credit approval. † See store for details. 
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Nothing warms a room 
like rich hardwood —

McLarens  refinishes 
hardwood floors, too.

Come in today!

We promise you’ll love your new 
floor, or we’ll replace it free, 
including installation.†

Special Pay Plan
36 months

Same as Cash*

DAVID MANN 
WOODWORKING

•	Clean Out Garages
•	Haul Away
•	Cabinetry Of Any Type
•	Bookcases
•	Bathroom Vanities
•	Storage Cabinets
•	TV Cabinets
•	Entertainment Centers
•	Fireplace Mantels

*Your Ideas – Your Needs*
We are happy to provide a quote 

that suits your needs!
I am a Woodburn Estates resident.

Call David   503-651-3205 shop 
503-981-3185 home

Roofing & Gutter 
Specialist

Willamette Valley Const. Inc.
Installing high-quality,  

affordable roofs 
in Woodburn Estates & Golf 

for 17 yrs.
All shingles installed by  

experienced roofer (no trainees).  
Lifetime, high-wind shingles used.

Average Price $3,300-$4,900
Don't pay more!

Good References • Free Estimates 
Licensed • Bonded • Insured

Call Bob at 
503-930-7712

CCB#192793

Woodburn Estates Men’s Golf General Meeting
August 2, 2017

President Paul Eaton called the Meeting to order at 10 a.m. in the Dining Hall, 
followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Paul Eaton, Will Abshere, Allan Lindberg, Chuck Johnson, Ron 
Hansen, Stan Hiller, Steve Hobson, Ron Gripenstraw, Fred Bourne, and Len 
Westphal. General Manager Tom Staskiewicz and Past President Russ Krussow 
were also in attendance. A total of 28 members attended the Meeting.

New Members Present: Before beginning with the Officer and Committee 
Reports, President Eaton observed two members present for their first time. 
Associate members David Lopez and Bob Dugas introduced themselves.

President’s Report: President Eaton stated that the OGA is having a golf 
tournament on August 21st to be called “Eclipse on the Green”. The tournament 
will be a 2 Person Best Ball with a $100 entry fee. Jim Worley then commented 
that the Pro Shop has ordered “Eclipse” golf caps that will be available for sale 
before the eclipse on August 21st. 

Vice President’s Report: VP Will Abshere reported that recently the 
Men’s Golf Club 9 Hole Group played a round from the new forward tees. Will 
recommended that the Men’s Golf Club 18 Hole Thursday Play also play a round 
from the new forward tees. Will then reiterated that on certain days (Tuesday and 
Wednesday for Lady golfers and Thursday for Men golfers) certain groups have 
the golf course set aside for their play from 7 a.m. till 11:30 a.m.

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Allan Lindberg provided the following report: 
Opening Balance: $2,452.21; Deposits: $270; Expenses: $60.00; Ending Balance: 
$2,662.21. Allan went on to state that the Club’s funds come from annual dues 
paid ($40 if paid by January 31st and $45 if paid after January 31st). From the 
annual dues collected, $35 per member is paid to the OGA for membership in the 
USGA. The Men’s Golf Club Constitution requires that the Treasurer maintain a 
minimum balance of $2,500 in our account. Additional expense from our account 
includes the purchase of a traditional jacket for the Men’s Golf Club Champion.

Secretary’s Report: Secretary Chuck Johnson stated he had nothing to report.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Greens: Greens Committee representative Fred Bourne was unable to 

attend the July Greens Committee Meeting. President Eaton attended the July 
10th Greens Committee Meeting and provided the following information: Hole 
Number 9 continues to have safety issues as to the tee box location, requiring 
additional arborvitae be planted to provide protection. New score cards will not 
change the handicap status or par as to play from the white and gold tees. Green 
fees for the Snowbird Tournament have been decreased from $27 to $25. Tim 
O’Larey, our Golf Course Superintendent, has hired a new crew member, but still 
has an opening for another crew member. As stated earlier by our GM, cart path 
repair is forthcoming and new tee boxes are to be built for the new forward tees. 
The OB line on hole number 11 has been repainted.

Handicap: Allan Lindberg reported on the recent audit he and Co-Chair Clint 
Hansen performed. He stated that all score cards should have a date of play 
provided and indicate whether the score has been posted. Allan stated that the 
new software, the Golf Genesis Program, is more complex and covers a multitude 
of scenarios. 

Mixed Tournaments: Chairman Len Westphal reported that all sponsor fees 
have been paid with one exception. He stated that by raising the entry fees to 
$18 all past deficits have been met. Next year the entry fees may be lowered to 
$17 per event. For the Mixed Tournament on August 5th, Len reported that he 
needed additional volunteers to set up the sponsor’s tent at 7:30 a.m. He reported 
that Allan and Diana Lindberg will handle the ticket table at the after tournament 
dinner. President Eaton remarked that he had heard complaints regarding the 2 
Person formats as the complainants desired that all Mixed Tournaments have a 4 
Person format. Bob Price then reported that he needs a couple to play with them 
in the August 5th Mixed Tournament.

Rules: Chairman Ron Hansen reported that the Match Play Tournament went 
well with the participants aware of the rules relative to Match Play. Ron then 
discussed the proper way to identify a ball and replace the ball.

Publicity: Chairman Will Abshere had nothing to report. Allan Lindberg, 
Marketing Director for the HOA, reported that a full page ad relative to our golf 
course/community was recently placed in the Keizertimes Health & Wellness 
Magazine as well as on their website.

Sunshine: Chairman Ron Gripenstraw reported that he sent cards to Mike 
Burton and Vern Hamilton regarding their medical issues. He also sent a Sympathy 
card to Sandy Blaylock for the recent passing of her husband, Don.

Membership: Chairman Stan Hiller stated that the incentive program “Refer 
a Friend” has been successful in bringing in new members. He also stated that our 
membership this year is equal to that of last year.

Door Prizes: Co-Chair Steve Hobson reported that Gene Stiles has been able 
to come home after his medical issues required his stay at a rehab facility.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: Nothing to report.
NEW BUSINESS: Chuck Johnson made a motion that the Constitution be 

amended relative to a minimum balance required within the Club’s account. 
Rather than a specified minimum amount, Johnson’s motion was to amend the 
Constitution to read that …the Treasurer will maintain a reasonable threshold 
amount within the Club’s account”.., the motion seconded by Ron Hansen. 
Following discussion, the motion passed unanimously. Chuck Johnson then 
made a second motion as follows: “I move that the annual Men’s Golf Club 
Membership Dues be raised beginning January 1, 2018, to $45 if paid before 

Men’s Golf General Meeting Minutes

January 31st and $50 if paid after January 31st”, the motion seconded by Stan 
Hiller. Following discussion, the motion passed unanimously.

CLOSING COMMENTS: Fred Bourne reported on the End of Watch Golf 
Tournament to be held on August 12th. He stated that there may be a need for 
additional golf carts. If provided by a member, the member would be reimbursed 
a rental fee. Russ Krussow inquired as to whether the Match Play winning 
voucher money has been recorded. Jim Worley reported that the voucher money 
has been recorded. Will Abshere then recognized Russ Krussow as our Match 
Play Champion and Tom King as the Champion of the Spring Handicap.

CLOSING: Steve Hobson made a motion to adjourn the Meeting, motion 
seconded, motion approved, and the Meeting was adjourned at 11:10 a.m.

NOTE: OUR NEXT GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING WILL BE 
HELD IN THE DINING HALL 
AT 10 AM ON WEDNESDAY, 
SEPTEMBER 6, 2017.

Submitted by Chuck Johnson, 
Secretary – Minutes approved by 
President Paul Eaton
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George Bean
503-752-7263

Matrona Annlooeff
503-312-7925

by Kathy Hiller for Sharyn Cornett
There were about 8 pre-registered neighborhood gatherings at Woodburn 

Estates & Golf on Tuesday evening, August 1. This year, Sharyn Cornett from 
the Activities Committee arranged for a NNO group at the Clubhouse.

Their first place to gather was at the Gazebo. But it was determined that, 
due to the soggy ground, it was not safe there. Their second choice was by the 
Breezeway – actually, the concrete area between the Health Center and the east 
end of the Clubhouse.

When the weather did not cooperate by staying hot, the last minute choice was 
to move into the Auditorium with air conditioning. (The organizers apologize to 
those who had planned to attend that night but didn't know the event had been 
moved indoors.)

There were approximately 60 members who did show up with their potluck 
dishes. A live band, Jericho Road, played for about an hour. Everyone enjoyed 
the music while they ate the fantastic food (there was lots of fresh fruit!) and 
visited with their neighbors. Tables were set up randomly so it was easy to move 
around and table-hop. Lieutenant Jason Millican was a special guest from WPD. 
He spoke about the upcoming eclipse. From the photos, it looks like everyone 
had a great time.

National Night Out at  
the Auditorium
August 1,2017

Carol Wellington & Connie Doyon

Arlene Egli, Muriel Cole, Vivian Boulch in front. Ed & Ginger Yates in back.

Becky Butts, Julia Senter, Dawn Cole, Tom Staskiewicz

Jan & Don Robarge in front. Will Gragert and Shirley Bishop in back.
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Live Music by Jericho Road

WPD officer Lt. Jason MillicanGM Tom Staskiewicz

Jim & Shirley Bishop, Linda Hepburn
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THEODORE R. AHRE, CPA
SINCE 1979

A Local Firm Devoted
to Personal Service

•Tax Preparation & Consulting
•Estate and Trust Administration
•Business Accounting Services

Conveniently located on Hwy 214
in Northwood Office Park between
Senior Estates and Highway 99E

Phone us at 503-982-5201

E-mail:
ted@ahrecpa.com

extension

DAVID'S 
TREASURE 

HUNT
I BUY...

GUNS  •  KNIVES
SWORDS  •  FISHING GEAR

VINTAGE MILITARY  
MEDALS & UNIFORMS

VINTAGE JEWELRY
CLEAN OUT GARAGES 

AND HAUL AWAY 
INTERESTING ITEMS  

YOU MIGHT HAVE

David Mann
503-981-3185 home 
503-651-3205 shop

I am a Woodburn 
Estates Resident

Kirk A. Schmidtman, 
Attorney at Law
Wills, Trusts, Probate, 
Estate Planning, 
Contracts, and Real Property. 
Serving Woodburn Since 1976
 ***
610 Glatt Circle, Woodburn 
Kschmidtman@woodburnlaw.net 
engleschmidtmanlaw.com

503-981-0155

by Valerie Takahama, The Orange County Register; Posted on the 
internet, Friday, January 04, 2002

SEAL BEACH, Calif. - The women are only a few rounds into their 

bunco game, and it's already getting a little wild on a school night in a quiet 

neighborhood in Seal Beach.

Andrea Wilke, an ebullient fourth-grade teacher seated at a card table, has 

moistened a tally sheet with her all-time, personal-best bunco score on it and 

stuck it onto her forehead.

The 43-year-old mother of two beams with something akin to pride of 

accomplishment.

"I'm going to see her driving her van with that thing stuck to her forehead," 

deadpans Jill Stewart, another mother of two, who creates a small spectacle 

herself when she wins possession of Bunco Bulldog, a blue beanbag toy awarded 

for rolling bunco, or three of a kind.

Wilke probably won't be wearing the score sheet, but the two women will 

undoubtedly see each other around their College Park East neighborhood - and 

now they know each other, thanks largely to their monthly bunco games.

Part female-bonding agent, part bridge-for-the-brainless, a bunco party 

among Wilke's friends and neighbors is a couple of hours a month of girl talk, 

good-natured jibes, hors d'oeuvres, dessert and free-flowing Chardonnay, all 

while the dice are rolling.

"It's not bunco, it's drunko," said Kelly Kumashira, who has a baby on her 

shoulder and is drinking Coke.

No wonder the game is enjoying a new surge of popularity, especially among 

suburban women.

"It's usually played by groups of women and it lets them get away from their 

families, but they're not spending money. It's back to the basics," said Leslie 

Crouch of Carlsbad, founder of the World Bunco Association. The association's 

Web site is: www.worldbunco.com

The game itself goes way back.

It apparently started in Victorian England and came to the United States as 

a gambling game known first as "banco," and later called "bunko" or "bunco." 

During the Gold Rush, a crooked gambler in San Francisco is said to have used 

the progressive dice game to bilk earnings from '49ers. Eventually, "bunco" 

became the general term for con games and scams.

After the Civil War, the scam went straight and became a popular parlor 

game, particularly in the Midwest. Crouch said her 93-year-old grandmother 

remembers playing bunco in Chicago in the 1930s. The game inevitably spread 

from the cities as suburbs developed.

The current resurgence got a boost in 1996 when Crouch and a partner got 

together to market "It's Bunco Time!!!," the first boxed set of bunco tools - dice, 

bell, score sheets, tally pads, pencils and fuzzy dice, plus a traveling box with a 

handle for $19.95.

Crouch and her partner, Camilla Ethell, sold about 50,000 game sets in the 

first year before selling out to a game company.

But bunco is so simple, groups don't have to buy a game to play. Usually, 

there are three tables of four players - a winning table, and middle and losing 

tables, with the winning table controlling the play. Each table has two randomly 

selected teams.

Players take turns rolling three dice, first for ones, then twos and so on. Each 

time they roll that round's number, their team earns a point.

When a player gets three of the number - a bunco - her team earns 21 points. 

When the winning table reaches 21 points or rolls a bunco, a bell is rung to 

signal the end of that round, and all players total their scores.

Prizes usually are awarded for the highest and lowest scores and most 

buncos. In some groups, the hostess buys small gifts to give out as prizes, but 

most groups ask members to contribute $5 to a kitty, which is divvied at the end.

[This is where the submitted column ended. There’s more to the story, so if 
anyone is interested, Google the above title and see the whole thing. Ed.]

Women Go Wild over Dice 
Game with a Shady Past

1601 Princeton Rd., Woodburn, OR 97071

I price to sell, not to keep!

Estates, Moving, and Garage

Diane Horton’s
Sales

503-982-1134
503-951-0174 (cell)
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by Dagmar Dettinger
At 5 o'clock in the morning, after a restless night, while the never-sleeping 

brain is already pondering my love story, it dictated a constant barrage of 
suggestions on how to get this story onto paper for the rest of the world to 
marvel and experience in the background about what happened to Alan and me 
at this late time in our lives. Here it goes:

 “Does he squeeze the toothpaste tube from the bottom up?  Does he hang the 
toilet paper with the sheets forward?  If he does that, he is the right one!” said 
Jack, who is one of about 30 seniors who participates in the exercise classes I 
happen to be part of.

But, to make a long story a bit shorter, I will start at the beginning…
About 2 years ago an older (as we all are) man joined our German Choir, the 

Liedertafel Harmony, with his very nice baritone voice honed already in other 
choirs over many years. He had attended a concert at the Old Church in Portland 
where the small choir that I belonged to, called “Liederkreis”, had their annual 
Christmas concert and most of the songs were sung in the German language.

As Alan told me later after we had been together a while, when he saw me 
among the group, he wanted to get to know me. He googled the German Choirs 
in Portland and up came the Liedertafel and he joined us one day and quickly 
became our president, was liked by all and fell in love with the whole group.

Fast forward to 2016/2017 New Year’s Eve Party, an annual Dinner-Dance 
celebration the Liedertafel organizes each year. As usual, I was part of the kitchen 
crew but that did not deter Alan from asking me to dance with him. I think I still 
wore my apron. It seemed to delight him because he smiled his wide grin none 
can resist, and we danced to music from the 60s that the young band was playing 
for us oldies who were used to waltzes and polkas.

One dance. That was it and I ran back to the job in the kitchen, turned around 
before I disappeared and saw him standing there with outstretched hands. 
I walked back to him apologizing for I had no idea that he wanted to dance 
another dance with me.

One month later we had our first date and knew where it would take us. It was 
still the middle of winter and it was cold out. We sat in a Lebanese Restaurant, 
ordered a sample dinner, which we never ate, and talked for hours.

On our walk back to our individual cars we talked and I drove him to his 
parked car and we still talked some more, shook hands, said, “auf wiedersehen” 
and drove off. Right then and there I wanted to reach out to him with a hug. On 
my drive to Woodburn I suddenly reached next to me wanting to say something 
to him for his ethereal presence seemed so powerful, but of course, the seat was 
empty.

As we talked on the phone the next day I told him what had happened in my 
car and he just matter-of-fact answered, “Yes, I was thinking of you, wanting 
you to have a safe trip home.”

The rest is history. We bought rings yesterday!

How Does One Write  
A Love Story?by Chuck Johnson

I recently wrote an article entitled “Making Golf Fun Again” that was 
published in the June 9 edition of the News & Views. My purpose in writing 
the article was to illustrate the benefits to our lady golfers who take advantage 
of the new Forward Tees and appeal to various entities (Friday Funnies, the 
Sundowners, Mixed Tournaments, Ladies Golf Clubs, etc.) to immediately 
allow our lady golfers to play from the new forward tees as soon as the rating 
was returned from the OGA.

On Friday, July 21, the annual event known as the “Mixed Horse Race” was 
held. My wife and I have participated in this fun event in the past and looked 
forward to playing this year. We were informed that the lady golfers would not 
be allowed to play from the new Forward Tees but rather from the old gold 
Forward Tees. So we chose not to participate in part as a protest against the 
decision to not allow the lady golfers to play from the new Forward Tees.

Our decision was not to disparage the skill of the lady golfers, many of whom 
could probably beat me if playing from the White Tees. Neither was the decision 
made to in any way detract from this year’s Mixed Horse Race, an event that 
turned out to be one of the most exciting events of this golfing year. We merely 
felt that if the event had allowed play from the new Forward tees there would 
have been more teams participating, the event would have moved along much 
faster, and scoring would have been much better.

So on the day of this year’s Mixed Horse Race, my wife and I were spectators 
rather than participants. I was curious as to how the lady golfers would perform 
from the old gold Forward Tees especially on the par threes as the lady golfers in 
the event teed off from the odd holes (1, 5, and 9, all par three holes). There were 
17 teams that participated in this year’s Mixed Horse Race so 17 lady golfers hit 
their tee shots on the First hole, a par three measuring 141 yards. So how many 
of the lady golfers hit their tee shots on the green on this hole? Zero! One shot 
hit the front of the green and rolled off. The new forward tees on hole number 1 
measures 115 yards. I would wager that more than half of the tee shots from the 
new forward tees would have been on the green, leading to birdie putts.

Hole number 5 is a par 3, playing 142 yards from the old gold forward tees. 
I believe there were now 8 teams remaining in the competition so 8 lady golfers 
teed off on this hole. So how many of these 8 lady golfers hit their tee shots on 
this hole on the green? One! The new forward tees on hole number 5 measures 
115 yards. I would again wager that more than half of the tee shots from the new 
forward tees would have been on the green, again leading to birdie putts.

Hole 9 is the last par 3 on the front 9, playing 149 yards from the old gold 
forward tees. With only the last 2 teams remaining in the competition, only 2 
lady golfers teed off, neither of them hitting their tee shots on the green. The new 
forward tees on hole number 9 measures 126 yards and I believe one or both of 
the lady golfers would have placed their tee shots on the green.

The purpose of this article is not to detract from the skill of our lady golfers. 
Neither is it meant to detract from what turned out to be an exciting event. 
The purpose I intend is to reiterate that the Gold Tees were established many 
years ago when our golf course was built and lady golfers were few and far 
between. These Gold Tees were actually meant to be a forward tee for men 
golfers and requiring our lady golfers to play from these tees is a disservice to 
their game. By playing the new forward tees, our lady golfers will score better, 
have opportunities for birdies, the pace of play will improve greatly, and overall, 
golf will be fun again. I rest my case.

I Rest My Case
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Labor Day  
September 4, Monday  
Mixed Golf Tournament 

Sponsor 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The menu by Gary’s BBQ on Wheels: 
Beef Ribs, Red Potatoes, Corn on Cob, Mixed Green Salad, Garlic Bread & Dessert 

Please bring your own plates and eating utensils. 
Sign up:  Must pay by cash or check. 

  8/7 through 8/26, entry fee is $18.00 each. 
     Sept. 4 at 2:30 pm - dinner fee is $18.00 each. 
    Note:  8/26 last day to cancel for refund. 
Game format:  Shotgun start 8:30am. 

4-person scramble, minimum 4 drives each –  
HDCP percentages: 20%, 15%, 10%, 5%, of A, B, C, D players. 

 

Must have 5 games played 
before event to establish 
handicap to play. 
Golf Green Fees are $20.00 
paid by Punch Card or Cash or 
check at Sign-up. 

Women 9-H Flyer 2017 [2Cx5H color] 

Woodburn Estates Women’s Golf Club 
9 Holes - 4 Person Scramble - 2 Drives each 

Friday, Sept. 15, 2017 – 9am Shotgun Start 

  September 15, 2017 
Two members will be paired with two non-members 

Tournament Fee: 
Members / Associates - $25.00 - Non-members - $40.00 (Includes $17.00 Green Fee) 
Includes:  9 Hole Golf – Cart with Member - Afternoon BBQ lunch –Prize awards. 
Raffle Tickets available for purchase, as well as mulligans. 
USGA current GHIN number required – Entry deadline is Sept. 5 with no refunds after Sept. 10. 
Sign-up start May 1st and limited to 72 players 

Checks are payable to:  Woodburn Estates Women’s Golf Club 
Mail to: Women’s Golf Club 

Marlene Johnson 
1776 Country Club Road, Woodburn, OR 97071 

Entry Form available by calling 503-480-5634 or 
   www.WoodburnEstatesGolf.com/golf/golf-events 

     Co-Sponsored by 

    

The moon's shadow, projected on Earth during a total solar eclipse, as seen 
from space. While the moon normally rises in the east and sets in the west, a 
total solar eclipse moves from west to east.

View From Space

Eclipsed
August 21,2017

Safety first. Practicing for the spectacular event.

Totality. Stunning.
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Service - Repair - Installation
503-233-1779

Serving Woodburn since 1989  |  CCB#64597
www.bensheating.com

Senior Discount

20%
Off service and repair only

We ServiceAll Brands!

BEN’S HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING
LHAMBERGER@HOTMAIL.COM

SENIOR DISCOUNT!

Bill Pay llc
Keeping your bills organized and paid

PO Box 336 • Hubbard, OR 97032
Ph. 503-982-1012 • Cell 503-209-9853

Diana Wells
diana@billpayllc.com

Bookkeeping Service: 
I will organize your mail, bills 

and paperwork to unclutter your life.

Monday, 
August 28

Tuesday, 
August 29

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Estates Quilters – Craft Room
	 8:45a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Ladies Pool – Pool Room
	 9:30a	 Talking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	 9:45a	 Lady Putters – Putting Green
	10:10a	 Easy Bridge – Blue Room
	10:15a	 Zumba Class w/Video – Aud
	12:30p	 Swiss Pairs Bridge –Blue Room
	 3:30p	 Community Presentation on Smith 

Development – Aud
	 4:00p	 Sundowners Front 9 Hole – Gaz
	 6:00p	 Square Dancing Lessons – Aud
	 6:30p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 9:00a	 Bicycle Club – by Mailbox
	 9:30a	 Tai Chi – Aud
	10:00a	 Needle Work – Card Room
	11:00a	 Woodburn Estates Ukulele 

(Beginners) – Craft Room
	 1:00p	 Woodburn Estates Ukulele 

(Intermediate & Advanced) –  
Craft Room

	 1:00p	 Tuesday Aftn Bridge – Blue Room
	 3:00p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 5:30p	 Poker Night – Card Room

Saturday, 
August 26

Sunday, 
August 27

	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	10:00a	 Saturday Crafts – Craft Room
	 1:00p	 Memorial for Ray Whelan – Gaz
	 1:00p	 New Member Meeting – DH/Kit
	 3:00p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 5:00p	 Hand & Foot Cards – Blue Room
	 5:00p	 Private Party – DH

	 2:00p	 Music Jammers – DH

Activities 
Calendar
Activities 
Calendar

Wednesday, 
August 30

Thursday, 
August 31

Friday, 
September 1

Monday, 
September 4

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 8:45a	 Walking Club Indoors – Aud
	 9:00a	 Woodburn Estates Carving –  

Craft Room
	 9:30a	 Talking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Blackjack – Card Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	 9:30a	 Architectural Committee –  

Travel Office
	10:00a	 Budget Committee Meeting –  

Conf Room
	10:15a	 Zumba Class w/Video – Aud
	10:30a	 Metaphysical Book Exchange and 

Talks – Blue Room
	12:00p	 5 Handed Double Deck Pinochle – 

Blue Room
	12:00p	 Ladies Pool – Pool Room
	 1:00p	 Library – Travel Office
	 2:00p	 Wii Bowling – DH
	 6:00p	 Pinochle Cards – Blue Room
	 7:00p	 Bingo – DH

All Day	 News & Views Copy Deadline
	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Estates Quilters – Craft Room
	 9:00a	 Bicycle Club – by Mailbox
	 9:30a	 Easy Bridge – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Coffee Hour – Aud/DH/Kit
	11:30a	 Bible Study – Travel Office
	12:30p	 Chicago Bridge – Card Room
	 1:00p	 Yellow T's Golf – Golf Course
	 4:30p	 Rules and Reg – Conf Room
	 5:00p	 Poker Night – Card Room
	 6:00p	 Pinochle Cards – Blue Room
	 6:00p	 Advanced Line Dance (Everybody 

Welcome) – Aud
	 6:30p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 8:45a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:30a	 Talking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Estates Bible Study – Craft Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	10:15a	 Zumba Class w/Video – Aud
	11:00a	 Tai Chi – Aud
	 1:00p	 Bunco – Craft Room
	 1:00p	 Friday Party Bridge – Blue Room
	 3:00p	 Friday Funnies 9 Holes Golf – Gaz/Kit

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Estates Quilters – Craft Room
	 8:45a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Ladies Pool – Pool Room
	 9:30a	 Talking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	 9:45a	 Lady Putters – Putting Green
	10:10a	 Easy Bridge – Blue Room
	10:15a	 Zumba Class w/Video – Aud
	12:00p	 3 Table Dup Bridge – Blue Room
	 2:30p	 Mixed Tournament – Aud/DH/Kit
	 4:00p	 Sundowners Front 9 Hole – Gaz
	 6:30p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 7:00p	 Golden Squares – Aud/DH/KitSaturday, 

September 2

	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	10:00a	 Saturday Crafts – Craft Room
	 3:00p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 5:00p	 Hand & Foot Cards – Blue Room

Sunday, 
September 3

Tuesday, 
September 5

Wednesday, 
September 6

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 9:00a	 Bicycle Club – by Mailbox
	 9:30a	 Tai Chi – Aud
	10:00a	 Needle Work – Card Room
	11:00a	 Woodburn Estates Ukulele 

(Beginners) – Craft Room
	12:30p	 Woodburn Garden Club – DH/Kit
	 1:00p	 Tuesday Aftn Bridge – Blue Room
	 1:00p	 Woodburn Estates Ukulele 

(Intermediate & Advanced) – Craft 
Room

	 3:00p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool
	 3:30p	 House Committee – Conf Room
	 5:30p	 Poker Night – Card Room
	 6:00p	 Card Making – Craft Room

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 8:45a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:00a	 Woodburn Estates Carving – Craft 

Room
	 9:30a	 Talking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Blackjack – Card Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	 9:30a	 Architectural Committee –  

Travel Office
	10:00a	 Budget Committee Meeting –  

Conf Room
	10:00a	 Men's Golf Club Monthly Meeting –  

Conf Room
	10:15a	 Zumba Club w/Video – Aud
	12:00p	 5 Handed Double Deck Pinochle – 

Blue Room
	12:00p	 Ladies Pool – Pool Room
	 1:00p	 Library – Travel Office
	 1:00p	 Writing Group – Conf Room
	 2:00p	 Wii Bowling – DH
	 6:00p	 Pinochle Cards – Blue Room
	 7:00p	 Bingo – DH

* Any change of date, time, activity, or place  
MUST be made with the office 503-982-1776.

Thursday, 
September 7

Friday, 
September 8

	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Estates Quilters – Craft Room
	 9:00a	 Bicycle Club – by Mailbox
	 9:30a	 Coffee Hour – Aud/DH/Kit
	 9:30a	 Easy Bridge – Blue Room
	11:30a	 Bible Study – Travel Office
	12:00p	 1st Thursday Bridge – Blue Room
	 1:00p	 Yellow T's Golf – Golf Course
	 4:30p	 Rules & Regs – Conf Room
	 5:00p	 Poker Night – Card Room
	 6:00p	 Pinochle Cards – Blue Room
	 6:00p	 Advanced Line Dance (Everybody 

Welcome) – Aud
	 6:30p	 Water Volleyball – Swimming Pool

All Day	 News & Views Publication
	 8:00a	 Water Exercise – Swimming Pool
	 8:30a	 Ping Pong – DH
	 8:45a	 Walking Club – Aud
	 9:30a	 Talking Club Mtg – Blue Room
	 9:30a	 Estates Bible Study – Craft Room
	 9:30a	 Yoga – Aud
	10:15a	 Zumba Class w/Video – Aud
	11:00a	 Tai Chi – Aud
	12:00p	 Wellness Fair – Aud/Kit/DH
	 1:00p	 Bunco – Craft Room
	 1:00p	 Friday Party Bridge – Blue Room
	 3:00p	 Friday Funnies 9 Holes Golf –  

Gaz/Kit
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We’ll take care of the rest.

Enjoy you� elf...

Call 503.981.0033
to schedule a personalized tour, 
and see what retirement living 

is supposed to be like.
950 North Cascade Drive 

Woodburn, OR 97071
CascadeParkRetirement.com

Luxurious Living  • Exciting Activities • Gourmet Dining
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07-28-2017 McCully (2colx6inch color)  
Don’t stretch their ad.  
They aren’t paying extra for additional inches. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LOCAL BROKERS 
Do the Best Job! 

 
McCully Realty is the leader. Call us 
 

    
        

  McCully  
     R   E   A   L   T   Y 

                               
         Pauline Podawiltz                   Keith Rapp                      Carol Wellington 
              503-989-5555               971-506-1719                           971-983-9911 

                                          
             Jim White                 Jeanie White                Jaime White 
            503-569-4965                  503-569-7210                  503-910-0701 

     503-981-6000     www.mccullyrealty.com 

 

Sara’s Salon & Barber
965 N. Cascade Drive, Suite A

•	Men’s Cut $10
•	Women's Cut $15
•	�Women's Cut/Shampoo/Style $20

•	Women’s Shampoo/Set $15
•	�Women’s Cut/Style/Color $45
•	�Women’s Perm/Haircut/Style $55

Everyday Senior Specials

Car accident pain? Contact our massage therapist  
Velma Amaya Medina at 503-910-0621.

Tues - Fri, 10a - 4p • After 4p and Sat by appt

Sara, Rachael, Yolanda, Tabitha
503-902-0553

Canby: 503-266-5100
Redmond: 541-548-3049

For more information: www.thelmasplace.org

Non Profit Adult Day Respite
for those living with memory loss

Community & Provider Education

Family Support & Education

Donate your Vehicle
TO THELMA’S PLACE

& Make a Difference in Memory Care!
FREE PICK-UP | TAX DEDUCTION | IT’S EASY!

gormleyplumbing.com

For All Your Plumbing Needs

A Family Tradition Since 1908

Now Serving Woodburn
503.375.7620

Same and Next Day Service
24/7 Emergency Repairs

CCB #48494


